Parish Council Report
July 2014
This has been a relatively quiet period for your Parish Council: no major issues have emerged and we have concentrated on working with other bodies, especially the County Council, to ensure the local environment is as well cared for as possible.  A site meeting with a CC officer identified a number of irritating issues such as badly damaged verges, poor footpaths etc.  Progress is often rather slow but we are assiduous in pursuing appropriate action.  Unfortunately the cuts at County level have restricted their capacity to respond, and it seems likely that will not get better in the future.  A recent meeting between PC representatives and Warwickshire councillors and senior officers looked at ways in which parish councils might take on more of these local jobs.  It remains to be seen whether the necessary funding will be available to allow us to take on such new challenges – watch this space!
The question of poor mobile phone coverage was raised with us recently, stimulated by the need for a good signal when a smart meter is to be installed.  Although coverage has improved slightly for some users, there is still a problem for many villagers.  It may be that the introduction of G4 may lead to improvements; we shall continue to keep an eye on this, but  we would be pleased to hear your views on this issue – our contact details are on the website and on the PC noticeboard, and you can just stop us in the street!
Plans for the War Memorial rededication on the afternoon of 3rd August are going well – but see separate notice of this, and watch out for a flier which will be delivered in the days before the event. You may have noticed that the cleaning of the Memorial is partially complete; it should look very good in time for the rededication.  Although some residents will  be away on holiday at that time, we hope to see lots of you then.  There will be a road closure from midday, and the Birbury and Club will be open for Tea and refreshments, as well as a display of material about the servicemen and their families which has been researched by the History Group.  It should be an interesting afternoon.  
Maintenance of play equipment is being carried out, and two new benches will soon be in place: one provided by the PC and the other by the generosity of the Birdingbury Country Show.  They replace damaged benches donated in the past. We are grateful to councillors and other who have been working on this.

Nationally there are new arrangements for registering electors for the Electoral Roll.  There will be more information coming direct from the Borough Council – do watch out for this and ensure that your name gets registered – otherwise you may get deprived of your right to vote.
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be at 7.30pm on Tuesday 16th September in the Birbury.  All are welcome to attend.

Best wishes

Diana Turner, 
Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council
